
 
 

 
 SUDBURY BOARD OF SELECTMEN  

AGENDA  
TUESDAY, MAY 22, 2012 

7:30 p.m., Town Hall, 322 Concord Road  

 
 
1. 7:30 Opening remarks   

2. 7:35 Reports from the Town Manager  

3. 7:40 Report from Selectmen 
 
4. 7:45 Meet with the Memorial Day Committee to discuss plans for Memorial Day Parade 
  (Peter Harvell, Chair, and Committee members will attend.)  
 
5.   8:00 TOWN FORUM:   
   8:00 -- Town Clerk  
   8:10 -- DPW Director 
    
6.   8:30 Discussion regarding NSTAR's plan for vegetative maintenance in their transmission right of 

way.  NSTAR has been invited to attend this meeting and meet with the Selectmen but has 
declined the invitation.    

 

   Consent Calendar: 

7.   Vote Vote to approve the Regular and Executive Session minutes of April 24 and the Regular 
Session minutes of May 7 and 8, 2012.  

 
8.   Vote Vote to approve the disbursement of $500 from the George J. Raymond Scholarship Fund to 

the 2011-2012 academic school year recipient Caroline Liang, as requested by Lincoln-
Sudbury Regional High School Superintendent Scott Carpenter, and Co-Trustee Andrea 
Terkelsen, Finance Director.  

 
9. Vote/Sign Vote to approve the annual re-appointments of those listed (all of which are subject to  

acceptance), acknowledge the resignations of those who choose not to be re-appointed and to 
send a letter of appreciation to the resigning volunteers for their service to the community.  
 

10. Vote/Sign Vote to appoint Anne Riesenfeld, 25 Concord Road, to the Sudbury Cultural Council, for a 
term to expire October 30, 2015, as requested by Ellen Gitelman, Chairman of the Cultural 
Council, in a letter dated May 15, 2012.   

 
11. Vote/Sign Vote to appoint Kenneth W. Hiltz, 474 Boston Post Road, to the Memorial Day Committee, 

for a term to expire May 31, 2015, filling one of three vacancies on the Committee, as 
requested by Peter Harvell, Chairman of the Memorial Day Committee, in a letter dated May 
10, 2012. 

 
12. Vote Vote to approve the Town Manager appointments of Stephen L. Parker, 103 Moore Road, 

and Peter D. Shaer, 150 North Road, #58, to the Commission on Disability for terms to 
expire May 31, 2015 as requested by Maryanne Bilodeau, Assistant Town Manager/HR 
Director, in a letter dated May 17, 2012. 

 



 
These agenda items are those reasonably anticipated by the Chair which may be discussed at the meeting.  Not all items listed may in fact 
be discussed and other items not listed may also be brought up for discussion to the extent permitted by law. 
 

13. Vote/Sign Vote to sign the amendment to the Inter-Municipal Agreement for the Regional Housing 
Services Office for FY13 and the IMA amendment, as requested by Beth Rust, Community 
Housing Specialist. 

 
14. Vote Vote to accept, on behalf of the Town, a $1,000 donation from Andrea Roessler in memory 

of her mother Shirley Roessler, to the E. B. Hosmer Fund to be expended under the direction 
of the Sudbury Historical Commission, as requested by Lyn MacLean, Chair of the Sudbury 
Historical Commission, in an email dated May 4, 2012, and to send a letter of appreciation to 
Andrea Roessler. 

 
 

   Miscellaneous (untimed items):  

15. Vote/Sign As the Licensing Authority for the Town of Sudbury, vote to renew a billiards table license  
  for the American Legion Sudbury Post #191, Inc., Spencer R. Goldstein, Manager,  
  676 Boston Post Road, said license to expire on May 1, 2013. 
 
16. Vote Question of approving the FY13 contract between the MetroWest Regional Transit  
  Authority (RTA) and the Town of Sudbury to provide transportation services for elderly and  
  disabled persons through the Council on Aging effective July 1, 2012, as requested by  
  Council on Aging Director Debra Galloway, said Agreement to be executed by the Town 
  Manager.  
 
17.  Vote Question of approving the FY13 rates for transfer station stickers as recommended by DPW 

Director Bill Place, who is advising leaving them at the FY12 amounts. 
 

18.   Vote Question of approving a draft liaison assignment list and making any suggested changes that  
  can be voted and finalized.  
 
 
 













































IN BOARD OF SUDBURY SELECTMEN 
TUESDAY, MAY 8, 2012 

 
 
Present:  Chairman Lawrence W. O’Brien, Selectman John C. Drobinski and Town Manager Maureen G. 
Valente. Vice-Chairman Robert C. Haarde arrived at 7:15. 
 
The statutory requirements as to notice having been complied with, the meeting was convened at 7:12 p.m. in 
Conference Room A of Lincoln-Sudbury Regional High School, 390 Lincoln Road.  
 
Purchase and Sale Agreement – 15 Hudson Road 
 
 Chairman O’Brien addressed the issue of a Purchase and Sale Agreement for the property at 15 Hudson 
Road (Community Preservation Fund Article 31).  After a brief discussion, during which Vice-Chairman 
Haarde arrived,  
 
 It was on motion unanimously  
 
 Voted to sign the Purchase and Sale Agreement for property located at 15 Hudson Road. 
 
 The meeting was suspended at 7:20 p.m. to allow the Board to attend Town Meeting.    
 
Board Reorganization 
 
 At the conclusion of Town Meeting, the Board of Selectmen reconvened on the Auditorium stage at 
10:41 and briefly discussed its reorganization.   
 
 It was on motion  
 
 Voted to keep the Board in its present configuration:  Chairman Lawrence O’Brien, Vice-Chairman  
Robert C. Haarde, Selectman John C. Drobinski and Town Manager Maureen G. Valente as Clerk of the 
Board of Selectmen.   Lawrence W. O’Brien, aye, John C. Drobinski, aye, and Robert C. Haarde, opposed. 
 
 There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 10:45 p.m. 
 

       
  
 
      Attest: ________________________________ 
       Maureen G. Valente 
       Town Manager – Clerk 
 
 
 



IN BOARD OF SUDBURY SELECTMEN 
MONDAY, MAY 7, 2012 

 

Present:  Chairman Lawrence W. O’Brien, Vice Chairman Robert C. Haarde, Selectman John C. 
Drobinski and Town Manager Maureen G. Valente 
 
The statutory requirements as to notice having been complied with, the meeting was convened at  
7:10 p.m. in Conference Room A of Lincoln-Sudbury Regional High School, 390 Lincoln Road.  
 
 At 7:10 p.m., Chairman Larry O’Brien opened the meeting, stating there are several articles on which 
the Board needs to take a position this evening. 
 
Town Meeting Article Discussion  
 
 Chairman O’Brien commented that he had reviewed the newly-updated budget figures and Article 2 
(Budget Adjustments) numbers.   The Board briefly discussed Article 4 (FY13 Budget).  
 
 Town Manager Valente commented that a total of $175,000 will be retained in Health Insurance 
Reserves.  She also noted that as earlier indicated, if funding became available, she would increase the 
Combined Dispatch budget to provide for nine dispatchers.  Since state aid increased, the budget was 
adjusted. 
 
 Chairman O’Brien commented that Article 3 (Stabilization Fund) would be Indefinitely Postponed as 
there is no money going into it.  He asked Town Manager Valente if the FinCom supported the new 
budget and the FY12 budget adjustments.  She responded in the affirmative. 
  
 Article 4 (FY13 Budget) was discussed and the No-override Budget was voted. 
 
 It was on motion unanimously  
 
VOTED:  To support the FY13 No-override Budget. 
 
 The Board continued down the list of articles and voted accordingly: 

 
The Board confirmed its support the following articles: 5, 6, 7, 8, 10, 11, 12, 15, 18, 21- 24 and 26-33, 
and reiterated that it did not support Article 13 (Establish Stabilization Fund – Minuteman).  The 
remaining articles were either postponed or withdrawn 
 
 The meeting was suspended at 7:25 p.m. to allow the Board to attend Town Meeting.    
 
 There being no further business following Town Meeting, the meeting adjourned at 10:32 p.m. 

.       
  
 
      Attest: ________________________________ 
       Maureen G. Valente 
       Town Manager – Clerk 
 
 




















